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Mr. Meech advised that this article was relative to a number of ques- 
tions that he was asked by the press and he stated that the situation 
is no different today than it was a few months ago. All that was 
pointed out was that the additional costs that we have encountered with 
respect to the servicing program were in the vicinity of $4,000,000. 
- this is after certain reductions were made including modifications to 
the proposed servicing at which time Council gave approval and at that 
time it had been proposed that $1,500,000. would be allocated from the 
capital grant fund over the next three years and at the same time 
approximately $4 — 500,000 additional monies would be coming from the 
additional per foot frontage charge that would be levied at $20. rather 
than what we had felt it would be - around $16. 

The only other thing is that we had the expectation that we would make 
further representation to the Province specifically to the Minister of 
Municipal Affairs in an effort to receive additional allocation of 
funds and to date we have not been successful so there is still a 
further $1,500,000 - $2,000,000 that will have to be settled at some 
point and whether that will come from the Capital Grant Fund over the 
next number of years or whatever source. For the moment we have no 
indication from the Province that they are prepared to increase their 
level of funding from what had been originally agreed to at the time 
the Project was approved for the go ahead. 

Mr. Meech went on to say that the only point he made was that when 
asked the question whether the overruns experienced in 
Beechville-Lakeside-Timberlea would have some impact on capital 
projects, his response was that if in fact we require allocating a fair 
amount of dollars from the capital grants fund it can only be concluded 
that it would have some impact in terms of the fact that there will not 
be as many dollars available for other capital projects - at least from 
the capital grant fund. 

Councillor Adams asked if this would be reflected in our tax rate. 

Mr. Meech advised no, not if it is allocated from the Capital Grant 
Monies. 
Mr. Meech pointed out that two or three letters had been sent to the 
Minister by the warden requesting further consideration of our situa- 
tion but to date we have not had any positive response and the latest 
response was fairly decisive and clear that the Province was not in a 

The Harden has responded by 
just letting the matter lie for the moment but it is still our inten- 
tion to seek some additional funds. Our last proposal was that we 
would cost share the additional 54,000,000 on a 50/50 basis (Munici- 
pality through its sources would pick up approximately 50 % and we are 
asking the province to increase its funding by approximately $2,000,000 
to provide for the other additional $2,000,000.)

21



Annual Council Session - 22- April 5, 1983 

COUNCILLOR POIRIER - OPEN HOUSE - FIRE HALL - TIMBERLEA 
Councillor Poirier extended an invitation to all Councillors and staff 
to attend the opening of the Fire Hall in Timberlea on April 9th with 
the open house being from 2 p.m. to 6 p.m. and the ribbon cutting 
ceremony to be held at 2:30 p.m. 

warden MacKenzie encouraged as many as possible to attend the Open 
House. 

UNSIGHTLY PREMISES - COUNCILLOR BAYERS 
Councillor Bayers expressed great concern with respect to the Unsightly 
Premises Act and the enforcement of it. He advised that there were 3 
ongoing problems in District 10 - one person is burning chemicals which 
is giving off PCB's and this is just across the road from a $275,000. 
home. The second is a sewage problem and the third is the Terry 
property. He wanted to know if we were going to enforce the Act or if 
we have the money to proceed. If we are not going to proceed or if we 
do not have the funds or staff available he suggested that we advise 
the public accordingly. 
Mr. Meech advised Councillor Bayers that he would obtain a status 
report on the properties in question. 

Harden MacKenzie pointed out that he agrees we all have the same type 
of problems in our Districts, however he did not know how we could deal 
with them unless we have the funds and staff available to cover such a 
large geographical area. 

It was Councillor MacKay's opinion that if enough prosecutions went 
through people might be more apt to clean up their properties. 
After discussion on the subject it was agreed that this item be placed 
on the agenda for the next Council session for further discussion. 
ADDITION TO NEXT AGENDA COUNCILLOR MACDONALD 
Councillor MacDonald requested that at the next council session that we 
have available an update with respect to the Mobile Home Park By-Law 
and whether we are involved in reviewing this with a view to making 
changes to accommodate the Mobile Home Park subdivison proposed for 

‘ Sackville. 

COUNCILLOR ADAMS - NEXT SESSION 
Councillor Adams inquired as to whether the motion made at the 4th of 
January session re asking the Power Corporation if there were any 
devices available to protect households from flash fires due to power 
surges reversed in the wiring. He wondered if an official answer had 
been received yet and if not, would it be possible to have this for the 
next session of Council.
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Mr. Ke11y advised that Mr. Edsaii had acknowiedged the ietter and indi- 
cated that he was having staff 1ook into it and wouid respond. 

Hr. Keiiy agreed to check into this further and provide a report as 
soon as possible. 

RESOLUTION OF COUNCIL TO ADJOURN ANNUAL SESSION TO APRIL 19th, 1983 

It was moved by Deputy Harden Margeson, seconded by Counciilor Gaetz: 
“THAT the Annuai Session of Council be adjourned to April 19, 
1983.” Motion Carried. 

The Councii Session adjourned at 10:24 p.m.
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REGULAR COUNCIL SESSION 
APRIL 19, 1933 

PRESENT HERE: warden MacKenzie, Chairman 
Deputy warden Margeson 
Councillor Walker 
Councillor Larsen 
Councillor Gaudet 
Councillor Baker 
Councillor Deveaux 
Councillor DeRoche 
Councillor Adams 
Councillor Gaetz 
Councillor Bayers 
Councillor Reid 
Councillor Lichter 
Councillor Snow 
Councillor Mackay 
Councillor Mclnroy 
Councillor Eisenhauer 
Councillor MacDonald 
Councillor Niseman 
Councillor Mont 

ALSO PRESENT: Mr. K. R. Meech, Chief Administrative Officer 
Mr. Bob Cragg, Municipal Solicitor 
Mr. G. J. Kelly, Municipal Clerk 
Mr. Keith Birch, Chief of Planning & Development 
Mr. Lorne Denny, Industrial Promotions Officer 
Mr. Ken Nilson, Director of Finance 
Mr. Gary Smith, Chief Accountant 

SECRETARY: Christine E. Simmons 

OPENING OF COUNCIL - THE LORD'S PRAYER 
Harden MacKenzie opened the Council Session at 6:05 P.M. with The Lord's Prayer. 
ROLL CALL 
Mr. Kelly then called the Roll. 
APPOINTMENT OF RECORDING SECRETARY 
It was moved by Councillor DeRoche, seconded by Councillor Gaetz: 

"THAT Christine E. Simmons be appointed Recording Secretary." Motion Caried.
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APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
It was moved by Councillor Mcinroy, seconded by Councillor Gaudet: 

"THAT the Minutes of the March 15, 1983 Council Session be approv- 
Egtion Carried. 

It was moved by Councillor Larsen, seconded by Councillor DeRoche: 
"THAT the Minutes of the April 5, 1983 Council Session be approv- 
ed." 
Motion Carried. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
warden MacKenzie advised that Councillor Poirier was on vacation and 
would not be in attendance this evening. 

AGENDA ITEMS 

warden Mackenzie requested whether any Councillors had any items to add 
to this evening's agenda. The following items were added: 
1. Councillor Hiseman - Street Lights on Glendale Drive and 

Metropolitan Drive; 
2. Councillor Deveaux — wharf at Eastern Passage; 
3. Councillor Lichter‘- Lien Law Fund; 
4. Councillor MacKay — Council Resolution to approve sidewalk 

construction in Sackville. 
LETTERS AND CORRESPONDENCE 
It was moved by Councillor MacDonald, seconded by Councillor Mclnroy: 

"THAT the Letters and Correspondence be received." 
Motion Carried. 

Letter From the Provincial Department of Municipal Affairs 
A letter had been received by Harden MacKenzie from Thomas J. Mclnnis, _Minister of the Department of Municipal Affairs, in regard to the meet- 
ing held April 5, 1983 respecting Provincial Cut-backs in Operating and 
Capital Grants. This matter clarified the exact percentage by which 
these grants would be reduced to the Municipality of the County of 
Halifax. 

(Please refer to correspondence for additional detail, if required). 
Mr. Kelly read to Council a proposed resolution prepared by Mr. Meech 
to be sent to the Provincial Government in response to the grant reduc- 
tions. This resolution had been prepared subsequent to the warden 
reporting to the Management, Policy and Planning Advisory Committees.
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The resolution was moved as follows: 

It was moved by Deputy warden Margeson, seconded by Councillor Mclnroy: 
"whereas the recent Provincial Government decision to reduce 
Municipal Grants (Operating and Capital) is effective immediately; 
and whereas Municipalities operate on a calendar year; and whereas 
most municipalities have established (1983) tax rates or were con- 
cluding budget reviews; and whereas municipalities logically pre- 
pared estimates on the basis of information received from the 
Province in January 1983 providing a 6% ceiling on subject grants; 
and whereas the decision appears to be with the intent of forcing 
municipalities to increase utilization of reserves; and whereas‘ 
the Grant program impacted by the decision has proven to be effec- 
tive and also permiting some Municipal autonomy; and whereas the 
decision placed in serious jeopardy the retention of the Grant 
program thereby forcing a return to ad-hoc approach in Provincial 
- Municipal Fiscal Relations; Therefore Be It Resolved That the 
Council of Halifax County communicate its disapproval of the 
Provincial Government action directly to the Honourable John 
Buchanan, Premier, with a copy to the Union of Nova Scotia Munici- 
palities." 
Motion Carried. 

Prior to the passing of the motion Councillor Mont indicated his oppo- 
sition to it based on the serious problems the Province is experiencing 
in relation to its budget and also on the fact that many Municipalities 
do have large surpluses. He felt the Province should not have to in- 
crease its deficit in order to add to the surpluses of some Municipali- 
ties. 

Letter From the Union of Nova Scotia Municipalities 
A letter had been received from the Union of Nova Scotia Municipalties 
also in regard to the reduction in grants. (Please refer to this 
letter, if required). 

This letter was included in the agenda for information purposes only. 

Supplementary Letter From Secretary to the Board of Health 

.A letter had been received from Mr. Dale Reinhardt, Secretary to the 
Board of Health and Administrative Clerk of the Municipality. 
This letter was for information only and advised that the health pro- 
blem at Peuter Group Apartments in Fall River had been cleared up and 
further that all Municipal Money expended on this project had been 
recovered. 

OPERATING AND CAPITAL GRANT REDUCTION 
A memo had been distributed to all Councillors relative to the impact 
to the Municipality of the Reduction in the Provincial Operating and 
Capital Grants.
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In regard to the Operating Grant, Mr. Wilson's memo advised: 
"The 1983 operating grant calculated by the Province was originally 
$?57,242. This has been reduced by $136,304 to $620,938. 

The budget for 1983 as submitted to Council, shows the operating grant 
as originally stated, amounting to $757,242. The Premier in his com- 
mentary had suggested that the budgets and tax rates which had been 
originally set or were in the process of being set should not be alter- 
ed. He evidently suggested that the shortfall would be taken from sur- 
plus funds. If this is the case, then the County would have to reduce 
its surplus after already estimating a transfer of 1.5 million dollars 
from surplus by an additional $136,304. If the Council decided to in» 
crease the tax rate over the 6% as suggested rather than take the 
amount from surplus, then it would mean an additional 1 cent on the tax 
rate. 

It is not anticipated that the current operating grants to the various 
activities would be reduced. The operating grants to activities have 
not been increased since 19T9, and therefore it seems reasonable to 
leave them at the same rate. In effect, the general tax rate would be 
supplying'part of these grants back to the individual areas.“ 

It was Mr. Meech's recommendation and that of the accounting department 
that, rather than recover the lost operating funds through the tax 
rate, this amount be taken from surplus funds as suggested by the 
Premier of Nova Scotia. 

In regard to the reduced capital grant, Mr. Wilson's memo advised: 
“The reduction in the capital grant would amount to $197,97?. This 
reduction would be from the estimated new money and not from the exist- 
ing debt servicing which was being provided under the old M.S.A. formu- 
la. The estimated new money of $881,791 as previously budgeted for in 
the capital grant data would be reduced to $689,814. The debt servic- 
ing money provided by the Province of approximately $1,301,153 would 
remain the same. 

Attached to the report is a revised schedule showing the residual 
capital grant funds. This schedule shows the reduction of the original 
calculation in both the general portion and the district portion. Also 
attached is a schedule showing the estimated balance in each of the 

_district accounts after taking into consideration known committments 
and known requests. (Please refer to attached schedules). The reduc- 
tion amounts to approximately $2,350 for each district." 
Councillor Deveaux questioned Mr. Wilson as to how much money was 
remaining in the surplus fund due to the reduction in the grants. 

Mr. Nilson indicated that there was approximately $400,000 to $500,000 
remaining in the funds. In response to questioning from Councillor 
MacKay, he also advised that there could be 1.? million dollars more in 
capital funds if the Province does not take back money it had issued 
the Municipality for School Capital Construction.
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The above memo was for Council's information only. 

PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE REPORT 
It was agreed by Council that the Planning Advisory Committee Report be 
received. 

Development Agreement No. DA—SA—1-82-19 
Mr. Kelly outlined the Planning Advisory Committee Report which indi- 
cated that at the April 11, 1983 meeting of PAC, the Committee reviewed 
the final draft development agreement as proposed for Angus MacEachern 
of Middle Sackville to operate a sheet metal products business on Lot 3 
of the Hyse Subdivision, Old Sackville Road, Middle Sackville, District 
19. 

A letter of confirmation had been received from Mr. & Mrs. MacEachern 
agreeing to all the terms as proposed in the agreement. 
Mr. Kelly advised it was the Committee's recommendation that the 
Development Agreement be forwarded to Council for final ratification. 
It was moved by Councillor DeRoche, seconded by Councillor Deveaux: 

"THAT the Development Agreement No. DA-SA-1-82-19 between The 
Municipality and Angus and Mabel MacEachern be approved by 
Municipal Council." 
Motion Carried. 

REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT 
It was moved by Councillor Walker, seconded by Councillor DeRoche 

"THAT the Report of the Director of Development be received.” 
Motion Carried. 

REPORT OF THE HALIFAX COUNTY SCHOOL BOARD 

It was agreed by Council that the Report of the Halifax County School 
Board be received. 

‘Surplus School 

The School Board Report advised that as the Halifax County Bedford 
District School Board has no further use for the Carroll's Corner 
School, it has been declared surplus, effective April 6, 1983. 

It was moved by Councillor Lichter, seconded by Councillor MacDonald: 
"THAT the Carroll's Corner School be accepted by Halifax County 
Council and disposed of through the normal channels." 
Motion Carried.
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Councillor Lichter requested that this School not be advertised for 
sale by tender as a Community Group had expressed an interest in it for 
some years now. 

It was agreed by Council that this School not be advertised for sale by 
tender and further that Mr. Bill Keenan be requested to negotiate with 
the people concerned and Report to the appropriate Committee. 
Councillor Lichter also took this opportunity to express his apprecia- 
tion for the completion of the construction of the addition to the 
Dutch Settlement School. He requested that any School Board members 
present consider bringing to the Board a "Public Opening“ for the 
School, to which he would like to invite all Council. 
Subsequent to the above, Councillor MacKay questioned what had happened 
regarding the Hope Ridge School. He was advised by Councillor Gaetz 
that the people who had the highest bid had turned the money over to 
the Municipality and had commenced renovations to the building. He 
advised that there were no further vandalism problems with respect to 
this school. 

POLICY COMMITTEE REPORT AND SUPPLEMENTARY POLICY COMMITTEE REPORT 
It was moved by Councillor walker, seconded by Councillor Eisenhauer: 

"THAT both the Policy Committee Report and the Supplementary 
Policy Committee Report be received." 
Motion Carried. 

Capital Grant Request, District 15 - $1,000 
Mr. Kelly outlined this item to Council advising that the Policy Com- 
mittee had received a request for a District Capital Fund Grant of 
$1,000 towards the purchase of a medical emergency vehicle for the 
Sackville and District Fire Department. 
It was the recommendation of the Policy Committee that Council approve 
this grant request. 

It was moved by Deputy warden Margeson, seconded by Councillor Snow: 
"THAT a District No. 15 Capital Grant in the amount of $1,000 be 
allocated to the Sackville and District Fire Department toward the 
purchase of a medical emergency vehicle." 
Motion Carried. 

Request for District Capital Fund Grant, District 16 - $1,500 
Mr. Kelly outlined this item as well, advising that a request had been 
received by the Policy Committee for a District No. 16 Capital Grant in 
the amount of $1,500 for capital improvements to the Fultz House Museum 
Property. The Committee recommended that Council approve this request.
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It was moved by Councillor MacKay, seconded by Councillor MacDonald: 
"THAT a District No. 
allocated for capital 
Property." 

16 Capital Grant in the amount of $1,500 be 
improvements to the Fultz House Museum 

Motion Carried. 

Request for General County Capital Grant and District Capital Grant for 
Extension of a water Main in Eastern Passage 
Mr. Kelly advised that the Policy Committee had received a request for 
a General Capital Fund Grant and a District Capital Fund Grant, both in 
the amount of $4,425 - totalling $8,850, as part of the required fund- 
ing for extension of a water main to serve a fish plant at Eastern Pas- 
sage and also to provide fire protection service to the properties con- 
cerned. 

Due to the freeze on the general capital grant funds at the present 
time, the Policy Committee recommended that the entire $8,850 be taken 
from the District No. 6 Capital Grant Fund with the provision that 
$4,425 be transferred from the general fund into the District 6 Fund at 
such time as the freeze is removed on the County General Capital Grant 
Fund. This recommendation had been agreed to previously by the area 
Councillor, Councillor Deveaux, in order to expedite the extension of 
the water main. 

It was moved by Councillor Deveaux, seconded by Councillor Reid: 
“THAT Council approve a District Capital Fund Grant of $8,850, 
District 6, for the purpose of extending a water main to a fish 
plant with the provision that when the hold on General Capital 
Grant Funds is removed, that an amount of $4,425 be charged to the 
General County Fund Grant." 

Several Councillorsexpressed opposition to the above motion as it was 
not really in keeping with the intent of the hold on the Capital Grant 
Fund but was a means of still having access to this fund. 

For this reason, the mover and seconder agreed to change their motion 
to read: 

"THAT Council approve a District Capital Fund Grant of $8,850, 
District 6, for the purpose of extending a water main to a fish 
plant with the provision that when the hold on general capital 
grand funds is removed, the request will come back to Council 
consideration of charging an amount of $4,425 to the General 
County Fund Grant." Motion Carried. 

for 

SUPPLEMENTARY POLICY CDMMITTEE REPORT 
Request for District Capital Fund Grant, District 16 — $2,826.90 
Mr. Kelly outlined a request received at the Policy Committee from 
Councillor Murdock MacKay for a District Capital Grant in the amount of 
$2,826.90 for the installation of new fencing at the Riverview 
Community Sports Field, Sackville. The Committee recommended that 
Council approve this District No. 16 Capital Grant.
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It was moved by Councillor MacKay, seconded by Councillor MacDonald: 
"THAT Council approve the allocation of a District No. 16 Capital 
Grant in the amount of $2,826.90 for the installation of new 
fencing at the Riverview Community Sports Field." 
Motion Carried. 

Resolution and License, Re: Private Crossing — Black Point 

Attached to the Supplementary Report was a memo from Mr. Bill Keenan 
regarding the Private Crossing License A-2839, Black Point School Reso- 
lution and License. This memo advised: 

"The Board of School Trustees for School District No. 2 executed in 
1955, an agreement establishing a private crossing over the C.N.R. 
tracks to provide access to the Black Point School. As this property 
has been declared surplus by the School Board and is now under the 
jurisdiction of the Municipality, C.N. has forwarded a new Private 
Crossing License granting the right of access over the C.M.R. tracks at 
this point in the name of the Municipality.“... 
Attached to this memo was a resolution authorizing execution of the 
license and the new Private Crossing license. 

The Policy Committee requested that Council approve a resolution 
authorizing the warden and Municipal Clerk to execute on behalf of the 
Municipality a private crossing license with Canadian National Railway 
at Black Point, Halifax County. 

It was moved by Councillor walker, seconded by Councillor Larsen: 
"Be it Resolved by the Municipality of the County of Halifax that 
the warden and Municipal Clerk be and they are hereby authorized 
and instructed to execute on behalf of the Municipality a Private 
Crossing License with the Canadian National Railway Company relaté 
ing to the Private Crossings over the right of way and tracks of 
the Canadian National Railway Company at Black Point, County of 
Halifax, Province of Nova Scotia, Mile 27.02, Chester Subdivision 
(Chainage 1426 + 44), Canadian National Railways." 
Motion Carried. 

SUPPLEMENTARY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT 
'It was agreed by Council to accept a Supplementary Management Committee 
Report. 

Municipal Resolution, Re: Six Unit Senior Citizens Housing Project 
Mr. Meech advised that the Management Committee had received a letter 
from the Nova Scotia Housing Commission, from Mr. D. H. Kerr, Regional 
Manager, advising that the Nova Scotia Housing Commission is presently 
considering the establishment of a six unit senior citizens project in 
the Lower Sackville area, on lands presently owned by the Nova Scotia 
Housing Commission, adjacent to a twenty unit senior citizens project 
known as Glendale Manor on Smokey Drive.
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This letter went on to advise that the proposed six unit senior citi- 
zens project will be in addition to the fourteen senior citizens pro- 
jects presently under construction on this site. 

The letter requested that if Council is in agreement with the request, 
that it pass a Municipal resolution requesting that the project be 
established. 
Mr. Meech advised that the Management Committee had recommended approv- 
al of the project and requested that Council pass the resolution. 

It was moved by Councillor wiseman, seconded by Councillor MacDonald: 
"THAT Council approve of the construction of a six unit senior 
citizens project in the Lower Sackville area, on lands presently 
owned by the Nova Scotia Housing Commission, adjacent to a twenty 
unit senior citizens project known as Glendale Manor on Smokey 
Drive." Motion Carried. 

UNSIGHTLY PROPERTIES 
This item had been added to the agenda at the request of Councillor 
Bayers who was concerned with the unsightly properties and derelict 
vehicle situation over the entire county but most particularly with one 
unsightly property in his own District. He advised that this property 
had been cleaned up about five years ago but has become increasingLy 
worse; it is now a sever problem. The Councillor requested strong 
action to be taken by Staff with respect to this one property; he also 
felt that action should be taken to establish a program to keep the 
whole County free of unsightly properties and derelict vehicles. 

In addition, Councillor Bayers indicated that $25,000 had been allocat- 
ed in last year‘s budget toward this very problem and the situation in 
his District had not been attended to. 

warden MacKenzie advised that there was very little money left over 
from last year's budget for this purpose. He also advised that $25,000 
had been allocated this year but the budget had been cut. 

warden MacKenzie advised Councillor Bayers that a meeting would be tak- 
ing place in his office tomorrow morning at 8:30 A.M. (April 20, 1983) 
with himself and senior staff in regard to establishing some measures 

From this meeting a 
report would come to Council, probably at the next Council Session. 

Councillor Baker indicated that a Gentleman from his District had come 
to him the other day asking for a license for a salvage yard; this man 
had indicated that he would be willing to tow derelict vehicles from 
all over the County to his salvage yard for what he could make from the 
parts, etc. However, he indicated he would want mileage for those cars 
that are far away. 

warden MacKenzie indicated that Councillor Baker should attempt to con- 
tact this Gentleman sometime this evening and request that he attend 
the meeting tomorrow morning if possible. -
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In response to questioning from Councillor Deveaux, Solicitor Cragg 
outlined the procedure followed in prosecuting the owner of an unsight- 
ly property. He advised that once the clean-up order is issued and the 
time alloted passed without action, the County can then clean up the 
property and place a lien on the property to recover the amount of 
money spent. Prosecuting is a separate issue, which could result in 
the property owner receivng a fine. 

Several Councillors spoke briefly indicating where there were unsightly 
properties in their own districts. 

The Deputy Harden made a point relative to the 25% increase in vehicle 
permits this year. He felt that the Department of Transportation 
should allocate a portion of this money toward the derelict vehicle 
program. As well, he felt that the Departments of Environment and 
Tourism should be approached for possible financial assistance as they 
should both have an interest in keeping the County clear of derelict 
vehicles and unsightly properties. . 

Councillor DeRoche requested that when discussing the issue at tomorrow 
morning's meeting, the issue of unsightly property on Crown land also 
be considered, i.e. old cars left on side roads, etc. 

This was taken under advisement by warden MacKenzie and Mr. Meech. 

MOBILE HOME BY-LAN 
This item had been added to the agenda by Councillor MacDonald who 
requested an up-date on the progress of the Mobile Home By-Law, rela- 
tive to sewer and water hook-ups, foundations, etc. 

Mr. Birch advised that over the past several months, the Planning 
Department has hired a student to gather the necessary information to 
review and up-date the existing Mobile Home By-Law. He indicated this 
was a requirement under the Sackville MDP. He further advised that in 
addition to the up-dating of this By-Law which covers Mobile Home 
Parks, the Nova Scotia Housing Commission is developing a part of Phase 
12 in Sackville for Mobile Homes on privately-owned lots. 

Subsequent to the above, Council recessed briefly. 
TABLING OF 1982 AUDITED FINANCIAL STATEMENTS , 

Mr. Kelly advised that the audited financial statements were put on the 
agenda as they had to be tabled by Municipal Council each year. He 
also advised that the Auditors will be available for the second Council 
Session in May to come before Council and review these financial state- 
ments with Council. 

It was moved by Councillor Lichter, seconded by Councillor DeRoche: 
"THAT the 1982 Audited Financial Statements be tabled and further 
that the Auditors be requested to make a presentation to Council, 
reviewing these statements, at the May 1?th, 1983 Session of 
Council." Motion Carried.
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COUNCIL RESOLUTIONS - AGREEMENT TO INSTALL M. T. & T. EQUIPMENT 
Mr. Kelly outlined to Council a memo he had received from Mr. Bill 
Keenan, Property Management Supervisor, which advised: 
"M.T.&T. Staff have requested permission to install an equipment 
cabinet on the grounds of the Municipal Building. This unit will en- 
hance the telephone service presently available to this building and 
the general area. As well, M. T. & T. have agreed to co-ordinate the 
installation with the architects for the building expansion project to 
ensure that the installation complements the grounds." 
The memo further requested that this be recommended to Council for 
approval. 

It was moved by Councillor MacDonald, seconded by Councillor Gaetz: 
"THAT Permission be granted to M.T.&T. to install an equipment 
cabinet on the grounds of the Municipal Building; the installation 
to be co-ordinated with the architects for the building expansion 
project." 
Motion Carried. 

NEW BUSINESS - HARDEN MACKENZIE 
FCM Delegates 
warden MacKenzie advised that he had been authorized to appoint the 
delegates to the Annual FCM Conference to be held in Moncton this year. 
He advised that he had chosen: 
1. warden MacKenzie; 
2. Councillor Eisenhauer; 
3. Councillor Mont; 
4. Councillor MacDonald - Alternate. 
This item was for informatin only. 

RCMP Presentation 
Harden Mackenzie also advised that a delegation from the RCMP would be 
in attendance at the May 3, 1983 Council Session to give their yearly presentation and answer any questions Council may have. 
-This item was also for Council's information only. 
Building Inspector's Report 
The warden brought to Council's attention the increase in building per- 
mits issued in Halifax County in 1983 as opposed to the previous year, 
as well as the increase in construction costs, as follows: 

No. of Permits Issued Construction Costs 
1982 276 5 5,656,400.00 
1983 431 $13,298,864.00
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The Warden felt that this should be of interest to all Councillors, 
especially, as noted by Mr. Meech, a large part of this increase is due 
to single family dwelling construction. He expressed his hope that 
even with the conclusion of the Federal Grant program as of the end of 
April, that the construction activity would continue. 
Subsequent to brief discussion: 
It was moved by Councillor MacKay, seconded by Councillor Deveaux: 

"THAT the Municipality go on record as requesting the Federal 
Minister of Housing to continue the Federal Grant Program to 
first-time homeowners, with a copy of this letter to go to all 
Members of Parliament representing Halifax County." 
Motion Carried. 

It was moved by Deputy warden Margeson, seconded by Councillor Larsen: 
"THAT the Municipality express its appreciation to the Provincial 
Minister of Housing for the Homeowner's Incentive Grant Program." 
Motion Carried. 

ADDITION OF ITEMS 

Street Lighting - Councillor wiseman 
Councillor Hiseman advised that some time ago, she had requested some 
information from the Nova Scotia Power Corporation with regard to in- 
stalling street lights on Glendale Drive and Metropolitan Drive in 
Sackville; she indicated that she has since received the specifications 
and information requested. The proposal was approved at the Sackville 
Advisory Board last Tuesday evening. 
It was moved by Councillor Hiseman, seconded by Councillor MacKay: 

"THAT Council approve the installation of street lights on Glen- 
dale Drive and Metropolitan Drive in Sackville as per the specifi- 
cations of the Nova Scotia Power Corporation, and subject to ap- 
proval of the Minister of the Department of Transportation and 
further that the cost of the street lighting be born by the area 
rate." 
Motion Carried. 

‘Prior to the passing of the motion, Councillor Hiseman indicated that 
the question had arisen at the Sackville Advisory Board, as to who must 
pay for the installation of the poles. The N.S.P.C. advised that the 
community was responsible for this cost. In this instance it would be 
$34,500 for the two and one-half mile stretch of roadway. 
Councillor wiseman advised that she had spoken to Mr. Cragg in this 
reqard as there seems to be some question as to whether the Community 
should be paying for the installation of poles. She requested that 
this issue be referred to Mr. Cragg for further investigation.
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This issue initiated brief discussion in Council in which the Deputy 
Harden expressed his understanding that the N.S.P.C. should be picking 
up this cost and the Municipality in turn would be renting the poles. 
Otherwise, he felt the Municipality would be in the utility business. 
Several other Councillors agreed with this opinion. 

However, Councillor Baker, Councillor Deveaux and several others indi- 
cated instances in which they had paid for the installation of such 
poles. 

Subsequent to the discussion on this issue, Mr. Cragg agreed to invest- 
igate the matter further and bring a report back to Council. 
Wharf at Eastern Passage - Councillor Deveaux 
Councillor Deveaux indicated that for a number of years now the wharf 
in his area has been literally falling_apart and the fisherman have 
begun to express their concern. The Councillor further advised that he 
had been talking to his MP Monday who advised him that he was in the 
process of approaching the Federal Minister of Fisheries in regard to 
replacing this wharf. 

It was moved by Councillor Deveaux, seconded by Councillor MacKay: 
“THAT a letter be sent to the Federal Minister of Fisheries, with 
copies to Mr. Reagan and Mr. Forrestall, requesting that the ' 

Federal Department of Fisheries give every consideration to 
replacing the wharf at Eastern Passage." 
Motion Carried. 

Lien Law Fund - Councillor Lichter 
Councillor Lichter advised that at the time of the approval of the ad- 
ditions to the Municipal Building, Staff indicated that one source of 
the funds would be the lien law fund. Council, at that time, author- 
ized the use of the lien law fund for this purpose which left little 
for each District. 
Councillor Lichter advised that at that time, it was suggested that it 
may be possible to take from the general revenue an amount equivalent 
to the District lien law funds, approximately $1,?00, and allocate this 
to each District. 
‘It was moved by Councillor Lichter, seconded by Councillor Larsen: 

"THAT the Policy Committee explore the possibility of extracting 
funds from the general revenue in the approximate amount of the 
District lien law funds." 
Motion Carried. 

Prior to the passing of the above motion, Councillor wiseman indicated 
her opinion that with the Capital Grant Funds available to each 
district, there was no longer a requirement for the lien law funds. 
However, Councillor Lichter advised that the distinction was, that a 
Councillor had to go through a lengthy approval process, first from
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